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Praise God for an active ministry in His creation in the San Antonio area. We have met a lot of people at meetings in the last three months who never knew our organization existed, or what we could offer them and their organizations. It is a joy to see the smile come to faces as they have a new realization of the support available to them and area churches for inerrant belief in God’s word and solid proof for His Creation.

Evolution or Variation?

A Major Example of How Viewpoint Matters
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A story published February 17, 2011 by National Geographic News and in the February 18 issue of Science states researchers reported that, “In just 50 years ..the Atlantic tomcod has become resistant to toxic PCB’s that polluted the Hudson River…’You’re talking about very rapid evolution,’  said Isaac Wirgin, an associate professor of environmental medicine at New York University School of Medicine.
‘Because the tomcod is resistant to the toxic effects of the PCBs, it is able to accumulate the chemical in larger amounts than nonresistant creatures without getting ill or dying,’ Wirgin said. Thus these bottom-feeding fish in the Hudson River have developed a gene that renders them immune to the toxic effects of PCBs.”
In fact, the story above does not talk about evolution in the slightest and does not prove evolution in the least. It is however a textbook example of how rapidly species can adapt via natural selection and adopt a genetic variant already available within their kind!

Let us examine these two divergent points of view. The evolutionary viewpoint is best expressed in the last statement of the article when they said that the fish had “developed a gene that renders them immune to …PCBs.” The clear implication is that via variation and most probably mutation, the tomcod species had developed a gene which made it immune to PCBs in a way that they were not before. This seems logical, but calls for the impossible miracle of all miracles that not only the right mutations and right variants would all collect on one gene site to redesign this fish so that it is now immune to PCBs, but did so in just a 50 year period of exposure. Remember, it was supposed to have taken a billion years or so for the first cell to form in the primordial soup with all the right chemicals in the environment which we have since proved did not exist. Now, they say that a fish can mutate to a new form in just 50 years without any of the help of previous genetic material or instructions. Someone’s been watching too much “X-Men!”
From the creationist point of view this is a simple and beautiful example of the variability God designed into this and all species. What actually occurred is that when the PCBs were introduced into the Hudson, most tomcod did not have a resistance to them and became sick and or died off. But, a rare few of the tomcod already had designed into them as a variation a natural resistance to PCBs. Those thrived, and out bred their sick and dying counterparts so that 50 years later, it is this variant which dominates the Hudson. No new genetic material was created and no new gene. All we have is a species adapting to new environment as the Creator so wisely designed it to.
Now, evolutionists would argue that the scenario I offer may be true in this case, but that it is only one way in which species evolve and they do not see the distinction in my view from theirs. The distinction is that they would allow for a part to be played in this or some other variation for mutation and random chance to play a part and that has not only been ruled out mathematically, but is further underscored in this case by the rapidity by which this supposed piece of evolution occurred! Evolution by its very nature is a very slow process as it takes eons of time for the “happy accidents” evolution needs to accumulate in just the right place in a genome to “accidentally” give instructions to a fish or other species to change in just the right way to adapt to its new environment.
Some might challenge our interpretation and ask, “why would even God anticipate a variant for pollution by PCBs?’ the answer is He knows us and our sin nature, because He built us.

Others would challenge, “Well that’s just creationist double talk, where’s the proof that such variants exist before a polluted environment makes them useful?”
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The answer to that challenge is in the strange and sad story of the Franklin Expedition more than 150 years ago. It is commonly thought that bacteria develop a resistance to antibiotics and insects develop a resistance to pesticides. In truth, all that occurs is that the organisms that survive are naturally resistant by either chance or design variation, and they are the ones who procreate.
Some bacteria already had the resistance. For instance, when scientists at the University of Alberta revived bacteria from members of the Franklin Expedition who perished in the Arctic more than 150 years ago, they found some of the bacteria were resistant to antibiotics such as clindamycin and cefoxitin, both of which were developed more than a century after the men died. In other words, these bacteria had an inherited resistance; the information for resistance was [image: image4.jpg]


already in the genes. When antibiotics are used in such instances, the non-resistant bacteria die, leaving the resistant ones which then multiply without competition.
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Some bacteria directly transfer their resistance to others. Scientists have observed an amazing process in bacteria in which a loop of DNA (information), called a plasmid, is transferred from one bacterium to another. Thus information that enables bacteria to become resistant to a substance can be transferred to a non-resistant organism. Once again, however, the information already existed. No new information arose from matter. Information in this instance is just transferred around. This cannot, therefore, provide the opposite of the necessary information-gaining mechanism needed for molecules-to-man evolution. 

There are a number of instances of bacteria becoming resistant through mutations (inherited copying mistakes). But, when examined closely, all such mutations appear to be losses of information. 
In fact, the 50 year supposed evolution for the Hudson tomcod was extremely slow as some adaptations go. Prime examples are the finches which Darwin so famously touted as proof of evolution. They are instead prime examples of adaptive variation. What Darwin did not know (because his visit to the Galapagos was brief), and we now do, is that the long and short beaks and other features he categorized and made drawings of were not the product solely of each Galapagos island’s unique environ, but mainly came from a 5 year cycle of rainy then dry cycles with which the finch populations oscillate rather freely with their variations in beaks and legs to adapt to the current conditions. 

This must be true of almost all adaptations, because if adaptation to a new environment were to take 50 , 100, a thousand years or more each time adaptation is needed, in most cases the species in question would die off. Certainly in the eons of time it is contemplated that random chance variation by mutation would take via evolution, the species which had walked into a new environment would have long since died waiting for it to have the “happy accidents of evolution” to adapt it to the new environ.  
God in his wisdom preprogrammed the Hudson tomcod, bacteria and the Galapagos finches with the information they would need to survive in changing environments. Information for an adaptation of an organism does not just appear out of thin air just as a new computer program does not just spring into existence. Someone with high intelligence has to write it, and write it perfectly so that it functions without flaw from the first trial. The Creator thought of everything when he designed this world, and we need to give him His due!

Related Story of “Genetic Editing”

PHILADELPHIA, March 3 (UPI) -- U.S. researchers say they've successfully genetically engineered immune cells in HIV-positive patients to make them resistant to HIV infection.

Scientists say they took the immune cells from the patients' own blood, then snipped out a single gene (CCR5). When put back in the patient, the cells no longer make a receptor that HIV needs to enter the cell, effectively blocking the virus, 

Nine HIV-positive patients had received the novel treatment in Philadelphia, New York, and California.

The engineered T-cells stayed free of HIV infection in all nine patients and multiplied greatly in eight of them.

Carl June, who has worked on other experimental gene therapies to treat HIV, said the new approach "shows the most promise of any yet tested." "It's a big accomplishment because this is the first successful attempt at genetic editing," he said. "It gives us an essential tool."



Read more: http://www.upi.com/Science_News/2011/03/03/HIV-genetic-editing-treatment-described/UPI-96901299177400/#ixzz1FjvwdO4d
Editor’s Note: The CCR5 gene which is edited or sabotaged in the lab to not allow a place for HIV to latch on to the T-cells is also thought to have a function in our inflammatory responses to infection. Researchers were led to this discovery and technique by the mutation in some individuals which deletes this gene in some humans and causes them to be immune to HIV. 
This may be a breakthrough in the fight against HIV, but it is not programming new information into the genome, but editing information out. It may well keep HIV from latching onto T-cells, but it also may block the response of these T-cells to inflammation due to infection. This is another example as cited in the previous article of times when immunity can be manufactured by mutation, or in this case editing out a gene, but such editing does not increase the information in the genome, but subtracts from it and in some way lessens the viability or function of the gene in question.
Around Texas 
Houston:  
The Greater Houston Creation Association (GHCA) usually meets around the last Thursday of each month. They meet at Houston's First Baptist Church at 7 pm, in Room 258. After the presentation, there will be refreshments, fellowship and creation science materials for all to enjoy. For more information go to www.ghcaonline.com.
Glen Rose:  
Dr. Carl Baugh gives a “Director’s Lecture Series” on the first Saturday of each month at the Creation Evidences Museum just outside Glen Rose, TX. The new and improved museum is also a great and beneficial way to spend any day. Presentations are at 11 am and 2 pm. For more information go to www.creationevidence.org 
Dallas-Ft Worth: 
The Metroplex Institute of Origin Science (MIOS) meets at the Dr. Pepper Starcenter, 12700 N. Stemmons Fwy, Farmers Branch, TX, usually at 7:30 pm of the first Tuesday of each month. 

Lubbock Area (Crosbyton): 
All year: Consider a visit to the Mt. Blanco Fossil Museum, directed by Joe Taylor. The Museum is definitely worth the visit if you live near or are traveling through the Panhandle near Lubbock. If you call ahead and time permitting, Joe has been known to give personal tours, especially to groups. For more information, visit http://www.mtblanco.com/. 

Greater San Antonio area: 
Watch Creation in the 21st Century, hosted by Dr. Carl Baugh at 3:00 AM on Friday. Can watch online at http://www.tbn.org/watch-us/
 

Listen to Answers with Ken Ham online at the address below. (No nearby station for this broadcast).  http://www.answersingenesis.org/media/audio/answers-daily
 To hear program from the Institute for Creation Research, listen online at this address.  http://www.icr.org/radio/
Also, tune in KHCB FM 88.5 (San Marcos) or KKER FM 88.7 (Kerrville) for Back to Genesis at 8:57 AM Mon-Fri, then Science, Scripture and Salvation at 1:30 AM, 8:00 AM and 4:30 PM on Saturdays. (Thanks to Dr. Carl Williams for researching this.)

FEAST Science Workshop Schedule for 2010 and 2011 

We are honored that our friends at FEAST have asked us to come back for the fifth straight year to handle their Science Workshops. All sessions will occur on the fourth Monday of each month at 7 pm at the Family Educators Alliance of South Texas at 25 Burwood Lane, San Antonio, TX 78216 All presentations will be given by SABBSA President Scott Lane. The schedule for this school year is as follows: 

Sept. 27 Intro to Creation Theories (We had a group of more than 60 people in attendance for this session. Mrs. Cindy Williams had a dozen young children join her for the chemistry / creation experiment. This was a very successful "kick off" to this year's science workshop and we thank God for it!)
Oct. 25 What if God Wrote the Bible (Another large and enthusiastic group joined us in October.)
Jan 24 Creation and the Courts (We had a group of more than 40 participants join us in January, along with several young children who made chocolate fossils while the older children, youth and adults experienced the multi-media presentation.)
Feb 28 Darwin and Radiometric Dating (We had a group of about 40 participants join us in February, along with several young children who made tangrams and had their own presentation of radiometric dating, while the older children, youth and adults experienced the multi-media presentation. We hope to see you in March.)
Mar 28 Young Earth Evidences
Apr 25 Underpinnings: Fossils, Physics, and Genetics
May 23 Biology 

See our resources page for a synopsis of each one of these presentations

Last Month at SABBSA
Lanny and Marilyn Johnson with the Alpha Omega Institute were with us in February at our monthly SABBSA meeting. Lanny's topic was "The Miracle of Life." Lanny focused on the obvious miracles of design [image: image6.png]


from the formation of sperm and egg cells, to the intricate designs which make possible fertilization of human embryos. All along the way Lanny emphasized the pure mathematical impossibility of all of this occurring by chance, as well as the fact that if just one of these clearly designed features was not present, then none of us would be here today! 
His presentation is a good precursor to the two talks which SABBSA friend, Dr. Randy Guliuzza (now with ICR) gave to us on human sexuality. And in fact, Lanny credited Randy’s writings for giving him the background material for his talk. We thank the Johnson's and AOI for this re-affirmation of our faith in the miracles in God's awesome creation! This stop was one of many the Johnson’s made in their creation evangelism swing through Texas in February. They also presented to our brother organization, The Greater Houston Creation Association on February 24th and gave them the “Fibonacci Numbers, Divine Proportion, and the Hand of God” presentation we saw last year.
Lanny Johnson’s presentation was very timely in light of current legislation in several states. The state of Texas is considering legislation which would require women seeking an abortion to first have a sonogram done and witness the fetus and its heartbeat before choosing to abort.  The story below shows that the state of Ohio is considering going even further.
Charlie Butts - OneNewsNow - 3/3/2011 using video from AP

Heartbeat BillAn Ohio House committee has received testimony from the youngest people ever to do so. State lawmakers in Ohio are considering the "," which would prohibit aborting of babies who have a detectable heartbeat, which is medically evident as early as six weeks into a pregnancy. Janet Porter of Faith2Action, who is regarded as the architect of the bill, explains the unique testimony that committee members heard on Wednesday -- from the womb.
 
"We had an unborn child -- we actually had two of them. They not only were seen but they were also heard," Porter shares. "...We were able to zoom in on their beating hearts and with the aid of an ultrasound we could hear them as well -- and I'm hoping that it will move the hearts of legislators to pass the Heartbeat Bill."
 
The ministry leader and pro-life activist believes the audible testimony of the unborn babies, both only a few weeks in the womb, changed some hearts among committee members.
 
"I believe we saw some people who were surprised at just how clearly the sound of that heartbeat is and how you could see it so clearly, especially in the 15-week unborn baby," she shares. "It was interesting that the ultrasound could also make it in color so that the heart appeared orange and it was beating -- and it really jumped off the screen."
 
Porter also tells OneNewsNow that some 50 of 99 Ohio House members have signed on to the bill. If passed by both chambers and signed into law, the bill will be the most protective of life in the nation. 
Editor’s Note:  Everything we see and present to you shows God’s design in His Creation.  We are the ultimate product of that creation and as the Bible so graphically tells us, we are “fearfully and wonderfully made.”  By our commitment to Christ and by our respect to God’s creation we are naturally prolife. It is heartening to see efforts to back that sentiment in our legislatures. This is a fight which is ongoing and will be with us in the future. 

Next SABBSA Meeting: Tuesday, March 8, 2011, at 7 pm 
Our March SABBSA meeting will feature the last of the preview sessions of our new "Answers for Life" series. This teaching attempts to answer the big questions in life. Especially those questions which tend to "hang" people up on their faith in God and without strong answers tempt them to move away from Him. 
This month's topics by popular choice are: "Did We Really Evolve from Apes?; and "Is there any Evidence that Dinosaurs and Man Co-existed?" Please join us in March! As always we will meet at the Jim’s Restaurant at the corner of San Pedro and Ramsey. Please join us for an evening of food, fellowship and creation apologetics.
